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GREAT NEWS!  
If you missed the inspiring WRRA talk by 

Joan Louwrens on Antarctic explorer, Ernest 

Shackelton, and his amazing crossing of the 

un-mapped South Georgia mountains to 

save his stranded crew… you can now see it 

on the WRRA website—wrra.co.za. 

ENJOY! 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:LandingSGeorgia.jpg
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If your WRRA MEMBERSHIP is still outstanding, (its just R170 

for 2018), please pay WRRA, NEDBANK, Garden Route Mall,                     

Branch code 153614,  Acc No 1110522444 .   

NB. Use your NAME and ERF NUMBER as reference.  

Email proof of payment to wrra@tiscali.co.za  

This FUN FUNDRAISER                  
deserves our full support!  
 

After combatting corruption what is the next biggest 
challenge for SA? JOB CREATION!  

In our April newsletter we spoke of a Wilderness fund 
raising initiative designed to train women who have 
never had the chance to be employed and give them 
the skills and confidence to gain employment in our 
local B&B’s and Guest Houses.  

Although the course is run by volunteers, the Wilder-
ness Development Centre still needs to buy cleaning 
materials, irons and ironing boards, etc. Thus their first 
public fundraiser.  

Come on Wilderness! By supporting this initiative you 
will be helping women in our high-
needs areas  to become employed—and 
proud of it - for the very first time!  

 

PLEASE BOOK  YOUR TICKETS 
NOW—JUST R70 including a bowl  
of hearty, home-made soup and 
fresh, crispy bread!  
 
Call Estelle on 083 292 1190  
or Sigi  on 083 626 3475 to reserve 
your place. Make up a table of 8 or 
they’ll put you with new pals!  
 
 

TO CONTACT THE WRRA  

simply email Jackie at 

wrra@tiscali.co.za and she 

will forward your query to the                   

relevant committee member.  

Plus here’s another 

community drive               

to warm hearts:  
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REACH FOR (a better un-

derstanding of) THE STARS! 
Another mind-stirring talk organised 

by the WRRA 

If you look up in the sky at night, in awe of the                 
universe, wondering at the stars, all the while                   
trying to remember what you learned in your 
school days about the heavens, then don’t miss 
this opportunity to hear how stars are born, live 
and die. 

Some stars simply and quietly fade away;  others 
end in spectacular explosive deaths.  In this richly 
illustrated talk, Case Rijsdijk will explain how – and 
just where all the elements on earth come from.  
He’ll take a look at neutrinos and at the source of 
gravitational waves – new windows on the uni-
verse used by astronomers. 

A Wilderness resident, Case has been                  
involved in Physics, Astronomy and Education his 
whole life.  Educated first in Zambia, then at UCT, 
he has taught Physics at St Georges College Harare 
and Bishops in Cape Town before returning to the 
South Astronomical Observatory, SAAO. 

He took early retirement from the SAAO in 2003 to 
continue his research in Particle Physics and 
writing but is still involved with teacher education, 
the SA Physics Olympiad and numerous outreach 
activities.   

BLUE BAG COLLECTION UPDATE 

While the recycling tender is up for review, please leave your blue re-

cycling bags out with your black bags as usual. The Municipality will 

collect them until the new tender is in place.  

Please buy your BLUE bags (at Agri) or use CLEAR bags  (available at 

most supermarkets) until recycling bags are re-supplied.  

The WRRA recommends this  

FIREFIGHTING HAND GUN!  
 This nozzle is available from Agri for R350 (including the 
coupling to a ¾” hose pipe) and more than doubles the 
reach of water sprayed!  It can spray 10m directly upwards 
(to protect roofs ) and has two spray settings .  

https://www.google.co.za/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimg1.joyreactor.com%2Fpics%2Fpost%2Ffull%2Fapril-fools-day-joke-dog-comics-1157999.gif&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fjoyreactor.com%2Fpost%2F1250486&docid=1Qp6UdvqLtFbYM&tbnid=zKg67q0t8WurAM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiV-
https://www.google.co.za/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiK46e8v63bAhWM6xQKHey6AVEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.southtahoerefuse.com%2FBlue_Bag.html&psig=AOvVaw0aC_a7PJmip3b_PJCXL9sm&ust=1527771725142867
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ENVIRONMENTAL  Caroline Hall    

  

 

  

 

Steer clear of dying trees in George area 
The George Municipality is warning people 
to steer clear of trees that appear to be 
dying as hundreds of trees in the municipal 
area are starting to succumb to, mainly, 
Polyphagous Shot Hole Borer (PSHB) beetle 
and associated fungus infestation. 

The PSHB beetle and its associated fungus 
have not only decimated entire species in 
other parts of the world, but there has been 
little proven success in controlling them!  

The Western Cape Department of Environ-
mental Affairs warns that as the spread of 
the disease is currently faster than any 
proven control measure, it advises that 
efforts should focus on safeguarding trees. 

If you have infected trees, do not sit, play 
or linger under such trees and children 

should be warned to not climb them under any circumstances. Take the 
stumps, branches, etc to the municipal garden waste site on the Airport Road 
(R102) for disposal immediately (within 24 hours from being cut).  

Infected wood should NOT be turned into firewood or chipped for mulching as 
the fungus remains active and indeed can remain active in the soil where the 
tree stood!. 

Native to Southeast Asia, PSHB is a 2mm long beetle which feeds on ambrosia 
produced by fungus.  

The beetle bores through the bark into the sapwood of trees and inoculates 
the fungus into living wood. The fungus grows in the beetle’s tunnels and 
serves as food for its larvae. In susceptible trees the fungus can spread 
through the sapwood causing disease and even death. 

Symptoms most seen on trees in George so far are small elevated blue-black 
lesions on the bark resembling shotgun wounds or cigarette burns. Other 
symptoms include patches of white powdered wood on the bark surrounding 
entrance holes of beetle tunnels and blotches of oozing resin on the bark. 

 

“Conversations in Conservation” another great success! 
Stalls bursting with a host of environmental information plus a full programme of expert speak-

ers attracted a full house of conservation-minded people. And come the tea break the conversa-

tions were really flowing! New-comers to Wilderness were able to pick the brains of conserva-

tionists and those with experience in alien control, fire risk reduction, bio-controls and the like!  

Congratulations to the Touw River Conservancy. Looking forward to next year’s “C in C”.  

Watch your step!  
This sinking boardwalk  lead-

ing off Waterside Road will 

possibly be closed until the 

water level falls and new  

pylons sunk by SANParks.                         

WARNING 

 Distemper                    

outbreak!  
The distemper virus has killed over 

100 dogs in Knysna and is now in 

Sedgefield. If your puppy is lethargic 

take it to a vet straight away.                    

Please see that your dog’s vaccina-

tions are up to date!   

WARNING 

https://www.google.co.za/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Faguilarplantcare.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2017%2F10%2FAPCINC-KSHB-PSHB-Encinitas-23-576x1024.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Faguilarplantcare.com%2Fpolyphagous-shot-hole-borer-pshb-kuroshio-shot-hole-b
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ENVIRONMENTAL (CONTINUED) 

 

 
SANParks activities in brief: 
Every two months WRRA attends a vital SANParks Liaison 

meeting along with various conservancies and SRRA.  

¶ The 15 year sand prawn monitoring programme in the 

Swartvlei estuary shows populations are stable.  

¶ Rhodes University’s annual fish study has shown the  

Tilapia population in Island Lake is increasing, but so is 

the White Steenbras population (an endangered spe-

cies)! 

¶ Some 60 beached baby turtles were sent to the Two 

Oceans Aquarium via SANParks. Hooray! 

¶ Working for the Coast funding has ceased for now. 

SANParks rangers are collecting beach litter on their pa-

trols but we appeal to Wildernessers to also take bags on 

their beach walks to assist!  

¶ The bridge leading into the Ebb & Flow camp from Wa-

terside Road is going to be rebuilt and will be closed   

until end Sept. Access to Ebb & Flow will be from the N2.  

¶ Some 18 kms of firebreaks have been recut along Park 

borders with more on the schedule.  

Unacceptable and illegal!  
Alarm bells are going off in Kleinkrantz! Plots are being 

cleared with bulldozers and trees chopped down in 

Public Open Space. These contraventions are now    

being  investigated!  

Should you see ecologically damaging work being 

done, please report such to the Parks department of 

the Municipality: Radie Loubser or Eugene Mathews  

By acting quickly such practices can be halted! 

Operation litter!  
Well done to Fabian and his team who, (some dangling 

from ropes attached to a bakkie as the ground was so 

steep!), collected some 10 black bags of litter from a 

couple of vacant plots in First Avenue, Wilderness East. 

This was done early on Tuesday morning so the bags 

could be taken away by the Municipality on their refuse 

collection route!   
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ROADS  Doug Wilcox  

 

 

  

DEVELOPMENT DILIGENCE John Miller 

PARKING in Wilderness ‘in season’ is a PROBLEM! 

As the popularity of the village has grown, even ‘off season’ 
weekend parking can be prob-
lematic.  We need more parking 
spaces and we need your ideas 
on the matter.                                                                                        
Here’s the situation as we see it: 

1.  On-street parking in the          
village is limited. 

2.  When the Wilderness Hotel 
and Spa reopened with its 300 
bedrooms, the parking problem 
escalated and the parking in and around the hotel quickly 
filled up. 

3.  Since the Palms Garden opened a few years ago, its             
patrons have added to the demand for public parking. 

4.   Parking in front of the Spar is limited and is intended for 
short-term use.  The number of bays may actually be                  
reduced when construction on the new circle on the N2 is 
completed. 

5.  SANParks’ 50 bays just off the N2 are available.  However, 
this parking is usually fully utilized by beach goers during 
peak holiday season and does not alleviate the parking prob-
lem in the Village itself.  In addition, this is not a permanent 
arrangement as the area has been identified as an alternative 
terminus for the Go George service. 

  

 

6. WRRA currently leases, manages, and monitors the    
   open plot of land (erf 3253) behind the Mini Market and 

next to Milkwood Village.  This provides about 70 
parkings at WRRA’s own cost with support from some 
retailers.  But it seems likely that before too long, erf 
3253 will be developed.  This would eliminate all 70 
bays that we all use now while replacing them with an 
estimated 20 bays required for its new use and cus-
tomers.  And – a new development on that site will 
attract more visitors, compounding the parking             
shortage! 

 
   This is a re-run of the same question we asked of you   

   early last year and to which we only received two            
responses.  The parking problem is a reality. It can’t be 
wished away and we would rather the WRRA and its 
members were part of the solution than have a Municipal 
solution foisted upon us—or no solution at all!  
 

As the WRRA is engaging with the municipality on this 
most serious issue, we would like to hear from our               
members with some wise ideas – creative, constructive, 
and reasonable.  Think about it please and let us hear from 
you at wrra@tiscali.co.za.  

 

Thank you, 

John Miller   (044 877 0213  or  084 959 4243) 

As we drive up and down the road to Hoekwil we see huge con-
struction vehicles ripping the trees and verges, and we wonder, is 
anyone watching over this to protect the environment on each side 
of the road? 

Well there is - Anje Taljaard of Hilland Associates, (pictured right 
with Terry Smith at the view sight one cold morning). Anje                          
explained that before the detailed plans for the road upgrade could 
even be approved, an environmental impact assessment had to be 
done, from which detailed conditions were imposed on the                         
contractors. Hilland have been appointed to keep an eye on Henra, 
to ensure that those conditions are met. Anje carries out biweekly 
inspections. 

As an example, even before one digger bucket was filled, the verg-
es were combed for seedlings and saplings by Finn Rautenbach 
from the Botanical Gardens, and these were removed to be bagged 
and re-used later. About eight different species were saved. Before 
the contractors complete their re-habilitation of the verges, they 
will be required to ensure that optimal use is made of these. 

 

Unfortunately this cannot extend past the road 
reserve into private properties, though you will see 
that Henra has worked with owners to minimise 
damage. 

Should anyone have questions for Anje, please 
email her at anje@hilland.co.za or phone Hilland at 
044 889 0229 

https://www.google.co.za/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kjca.org%2Fimages%2Farticle%2FParking.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kjca.org%2Fsite%2Findex%3FArticle_page%3D20&docid=9C0-mlh9xg1VxM&tbnid=-0LTThoVuSyKNM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwjf5Yez2LLbAhUGKcAKHVe_CVEQMw
mailto:anje@hilland.co.za
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PICS FROM OUR PAST! 

WILDERNESS MONITOR CRISISCRISIS 

SERVICES  Shiralee (ReMax) 

All Wilderness residents and local businesses are acutely 
aware of the value that the WRRA’s village monitor             
programme has brought to Wilderness.   

 Soon after the program was introduced by the WRRA, 
the George Municipality acknowledged that the services 
performed were largely the responsibility of the munici-
pality but it was simply not able to deliver them. Given 
the achievements of the program, it was identified (by 
the Mayor no less) as a genuine up-liftment opportunity 
that offered employment to locals from less privileged 
areas and could be rolled out in other areas.  To this end, 
the municipality began part-funding the programme with 
the balance being met by our local businesses.  This has 
made it possible for the program to run effectively and 
efficiently. 

BUT HERE’S THE BAD NEWS:                   
As the current contract ends on the 30th June, the 
WRRA wrote to the Municipal Manager requesting on-
going support for the programme.   

During this week, we received notification that the finan-
cial support from the George  Municipality will cease at 
the end of June! 

The WRRA website, wrra.co.za, now features over 130 historical              
photographs being assembled by Martin Grotepass of the Wilderness 
Pharmacy with the assistance of a number of residents and                                 
organisations. This is a community project to share and preserve 
these historical treasures. 

If you have old photos of Wilderness and surrounding areas (with a 
description if you can) and wish to share these with the community 
please contact Martin at the pharmacy or use the email link provided 
on the website.  

If you are able to help with more information about photos                 
already on the website please forward the details as above using the 
given index number (e.g. 1105) .  

Obviously your committee will be engaging the relevant 
municipal officials to reconsider their decision. 

In the interim, the WRRA has sufficient funds for the pro-
gram to continue (on a somewhat reduced basis) but only 
for a maximum of two months without the support of 
either the municipality or increased support from the lo-
cal businesses.    

 Thereafter, should no solution be forthcoming, our im-
maculately clean village streets could become another 
George-type scenario with:  

¶ Unswept streets 

¶ Litter collected weekly not daily as at present    

¶ an influx of self-appointed (and often drunk or 
drugged-up) ‘car guards’  

¶ and no smiling monitors on patrol day and night! 

The last light in Sanctuary Lane gives up! 
After considerable pressure, the Municipality has decided 

to put in a temporary power line until the problem with 

the proper cable can be uncovered and sorted!  

The water leak on the Kaaimans bridge is be-

ing attended to by a contractor this month.  

At last, the sewage leak near Freesia Rocks 
gets a  slice of budget for a permanent fix!  

Watch your step! One man-hole cover has been stolen 

and another broken along the north-side paving on the 

Touw River bridge. The Municipality has been notified.  

https://www.google.co.za/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stickpng.com%2Fassets%2Fimages%2F580b57fcd9996e24bc43c543.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stickpng.com%2Fimg%2Ficons-logos-emojis%2Ftech-companies%2Fwechat-logo&docid=dGWEeSf8mvtMGM&tbnid=Ye2zVQuIXNG
https://www.google.co.za/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.echo.ie%2Fimages%2FBlessington-Rd-Rubbish-02.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.echo.ie%2Freader-s-letters%2Farticle%2Frubbish-problems-streets&docid=eaYvLL2Ckbh7sM&tbnid=lpEf0aViPasQiM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwi
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MAY Police Forum feedback… 

AREA WHATSAPP  ADMINISTRATOR 

CONSTANTIA KLOOF                       ConsKloofSecurity  Donald    083 251 8401 

   DIEPRIVIER Dieprivier Group    Hein        072 350 2577 

   HOEKWIL Hoekwil’s Watching    Wayne    084 557 8880 

   HOEKWIL Hoekwil Security    Johann   082 857 9953 

KINGFISHER CLOSE                           KingfisherWatch      Peter      060 985 9113 

   KLEINKRANTZ  Neighbourhood Watch          Liz          072 118 4328 

   RONDEVLEI Rondervlei Security    Gavin      082 469 3236  

   SANDS ROAD                      Sands Road Security    Lucy       076 903 0257 

   SOUTHSIDE/10TH             Lagoon Watch                           Sigi        083 626 3475 

   WHITES ROAD Whites Road    Isobel     082 553 3288 

   WILDERNESS EAST            ‘WECAN’ Security                    Roxi        071 442 7259 

   W. HEIGHTS    Heights Watch    Roy        082 060 7474 

SAFETY & SECURITY   Ian Willis 

Please join your                                       

local  

WhatsApp                                          

security                                  

group...  

Emergency numbers                    

to put into your cell                       

phone:     

POLICE: 044 877 0011                              

SAPS VAN: 082 444 4326                          

W/O Boshoff: 084 300 1151 

NSRI: 082 990 5955                                

FIRE: 044 801 6311 

 

 There was standing room only on Monday!  

W/O Boshoff is on some well deserved leave, so the 

monthly report was given by his brother, Captain Boshoff.  

The Captain was pleased with the low rate of crime in 

Wilderness and thanked the WhatsApp Security Groups 

for their valuable contribution in raising awareness.  

There was a scattering  of house break-ins, with Touws-

ranten being hardest hit.  

The Captain stressed the need to report every crime– this 

will give SAPS important information on where to focus 

patrols, etc.  

He also gave the audience some insights into the prison 

system. Although criminals do not like being incarcer-

ated, many use their time behind bars to learn from their 

fellow inmates in order to become more skilled and avoid 

capture in the future!  

Most housebreakings are committed by men looking to 

raise money for drugs. Some perpetrators are high on Tik 

when they commit the break-in and that makes them 

fearless and therefor dangerous.  

The Captain asked us NOT TO MAKE IT EASY for criminals! 

And if you do have a break-in, SECURE THE SITE UNTIL 

THE POLICE HAVE FINISHED. Cover suspected footprints 

with a box to preserve them and touch NOTHING!  

FIVE SECURITY MUSTS: 

1. NEVER leave prime goods  (money, cell-

phones, latps, etc.) near windows. Thieves 

have learnt that they can shatter a window 

without setting off the alarm...or if the alarm is 

triggered, they will be long gone!  

2. DataDot or TAKE PHOTOS of all jewellery 

and the serial numbers of your TVs, cam-

eras, chainsaws, lawnmowers, etc. Without 

absolute proof that a recovered item is yours, 

you will not get it back!  

3. ACTIVATE THE TRACKING ABILITY on your 

cell phone or tablet. 

4.    DO NOT LEAVE YOUR SAFE KEY  where a 

housebreaker might find it. 

5.   INSTALL THE BEST QUALITY CCTV CAMER-

AS THAT YOU CAN.  Ideally the cameras 

should be set up where there is a light 

source to improve the picture quality. Also 

the download data should be onto an ex-

ternal device (like your cell phone) as crimi-

nals are learning to steal the cameras and 

the monitoring capture unit!  
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BE FIREWISE!BE FIREWISE!  
Intro to the Wilderness FMU  

The Wilderness Fire Management Unit (WFMU) was formed in  
October 2017 by a number of residents  following the devas-
tating fires around Sedgefield, Knysna and Plettenberg Bay in  
June that year.  Wilderness had been affected, but to a far 
lesser extent. 

The WFMU covers Wilderness Heights, Wilderness and Wilder-
ness East and falls under the Southern Cape Fire Protection 
Association (SCFPA), which is a Section 21 Non-Profit Organisa-
tion formed in terms of the Veld & Forest Fire Act No. 101 of 
1998, as amended.  The WFMU consists of purely voluntary 
members with the aim of taking: 

¶ PREVENTATIVE action before a fire rather than purely   
REACTING after one starts; 

¶ Having plans in place that are known to members and the 
community in the event of a fire and how to respond ; 

¶ Assisting the relevant Fire Services with information and 
on the ground knowledge if there is a fire. 

Briefly, our WFMU has three divisions: 

¶ A Fire Hazard Team (FHT) to assess fire risks in the area, 
determine emergency services access routes and resident 
escape routes; 

¶ A Fire Management Team (FMT)  that reacts to an inci-
dent of a fire.  The key here is the “Golden Hour” to keep 
a fire under control, if possible, until such time that the 
Fire Services arrive and take over. 

¶ A Legal, Environmental, Funding and Communications 
Team. 

Good progress has been made in determining fire hazards in 
Wilderness Heights and the work there is considered BEST 
PRACTICE in the GWFMU (other FMUs have best practices 
from which WFMU can benefit).   
Some progress has been made on fire management with  
training of 40 residents so far and understanding the availabil-
ity of firefighting capabilities by and from individuals.   
The legal and associated aspects are lagging at present due to 
needs definitions determined by the FHT & FMT requirements. 
 
The WFMU interacts with other FMUs in the area via the 
Greater Wilderness Fire Management Unit (GWFMU) 

 

Your FMU NEEDS YOUñ 

and YOU NEED IT!  
In the event of a fire situation in the Wilderness 
area, do YOU have an evacuation plan and re-
sponse that you can rely on?  Do you have neigh-
bours or a network that can help, if required?  
Would YOU know what to do? 

It is a case of many hands make light work and your 
local FMU needs YOUR support!  

The various FMUS that make up the Greater Wil-
derness FMU (GWFMU) are in different stages of 
readiness.  

Wilderness Heights have made significant progress 
in understanding and logging their fire breaks, haz-
ards, access, residents and animals that need to be 
evacuated and escape routes, but still have some 
roads to cover.  Wilderness and Wilderness East 
have little to no progress in this respect – the    
August 2016 fire is an example. Langvlei Dunes has 
a Fire Management Team in place and Kleinkrantz 
an exemplary “Smoke Report”.  Rondevlei  is active 
and Hoekwil is getting up to speed. (At last Hoekwil  
has a willing co-ordinator and has the advantage of 
having the highest number of SCFPA Members in 
the area.) 

Your local FMU needs volunteers to be Street  
Monitors and Fire Marshalls for every road. Are 
YOU willing to give a few hours a week, initially, to 
ensure YOUR safety and that of your neighbours?  
If so, please contact your local FMU Co-ordinator.  
how you can help specifically. 

 

To join your local FMU, contact: 
   

¶ Wilderness & Wilderness East FMU:   
       Dave Hill   hilldsa@gmail.com    083 225 4551 
 

¶ Langvlei Dunes FMU:  Sharon  082 774 0360 

¶ Kleinkrantz FMU: Ashleigh  073 780 3023 

¶ Rondevlei FMU: Gavin  082 469 3236 

¶ Hoekwil FMU: Lynn Keith   083 321 6869     

 

http://www.google.co.za/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj-6NObj-7aAhUIrRQKHVSCAx4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.scfpa.co.za%2Findex.php%3Fcomp%3Dcontent%26id%3D7&psig=AOvVaw0pjuSvCcz8hEcnxoPFiv15&ust=15255940772452


Councillor Marlene Barnardt  
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Councillor’s Corner 

George Municipality is aiming to reduce the electricity consumption of street-
lights by 50%. This ambitious project entails replacing old and damaged fittings 
with new Light Emitting Diode (LED) lights.  The project is being                            
financed with R7 million grant funding that was received from the Department 
of Energy for the 2017/18 financial year. 

The first 75 streetlights have been installed and the work will progress over a 2 
year period.  The aim is to replace 760 street lights and 270 high-mast lights 
with LED fittings.  A thorough baselineline survey was conducted before the  
project was initiated.  This is all part of making George the ‘greenest’ city in 
South Africa.  Well done to the Electro Technical Directorate for taking this initi-
ate to put George on the map and save at the same time. 

Plans are on the cards to extend the Touwsranten Clinic.  The clinic is bursting at 
its seams and additional space is needed.  The Department of Health has already 
started working on the plans for these improvements.  

George Municipality regrets to inform the public that the contract with the 
current recycling service provider will end on 31st May 2018. However the  
Municipality remains committed to the recycling process which is one of the 
most effective ways to save natural resources and lower waste products sent 
to landfill sites. 

Until the new tender is finalised, please keep recycling as before. Although 
blue bags will not be dropped off as usual, the municipality still has blue bags 
available and residents can collect them from the office at 82 Meade Street.   
Alternatively, buy clear bags for recycling purposes.   

Best of luck to all the businesses and accommodation facilities who are using 
this time of year to renovate & carry out much needed maintenance.                       
Remember, the silly season is just around the corner…… 

 

 

As far as ward 4 is concerned, the good news is that the Provincial Government 
has budgeted R36 million for the tarring/paving of the Rondevlei Road.                              
The project will run from 1 April 2020 until completion in 2023.  

I have  requested the Eden Dis-
trict Municipality to grade the 
road more often if possible until 
the project is completed. Work 
on the Hoekwil/Serpentine/
Touwsranten Road is progressing 
well.  The value of the project is 
R135 million.    

https://www.google.co.za/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiK46e8v63bAhWM6xQKHey6AVEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.southtahoerefuse.com%2FBlue_Bag.html&psig=AOvVaw0aC_a7PJmip3b_PJCXL9sm&ust=1527771725142867
https://www.google.co.za/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.khplant.co.za%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fuploads%2Fblde.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.khplant.co.za%2Fblog%2Farticle%2Fchanging-motor-grader-blade&docid=L0-zHcu9xAaS6M&tbnid=ZDEZ-RBFuq7WIM%3A&ve


The Last Word!  

Donald Goldfain 
WRRA Chair person   

Here is a worthy Wilderness challenge that I recently read about. Besides making absolute 

sense, it will stretch you, test your resolve and have a life changing impact on you and 

your family. 

This will challenge you, require some thought, some planning, sincere conviction, much 

tenacity and loads of perseverance. OK, so get on with it!  

The challenge is the 4R Challenge.   

RECYCLE: Some of us are already nailing this one. Think Blue Bags!  

REDUCE:  We should ALL be working on reducing water and energy usage...and more ! 

REUSE: Shopping bags are a start, but Google ‘Reuse ideas’… mind-blowing!  

REFUSE : Follow Roxi’s lead. Refuse a straw! Use a cup instead of Styrofoam. Refuse! 

flyers! Refuse  plastic bags! Refuse!  

Use cloth bags when shopping. 

Plastic bags last for 20-1000 

years in the environment posing 

a threat to marine and wildlife.  Recycling paper and 

card reduces landfill 

by up to 27% and 

saves trees. 

 Avoid packaging that can’t be 

recycled like Styrofoam and 

thin plastics.  

Switch to solar to power your 

existing geyser …  talk to a solar 

specialist and see where you can  

save money and the environment. 

Cut your household emissions by 

10% by using energy saving light 

bulbs and even more by choosing 

energy efficient white goods! 

 Did you know that over 90% of 

plastics and metals in mobile 

phones can be reused in new    

products?  

Single-use plastic bottles account 

for an enormous amount of landfill 

plus land up in our oceans! Refill a 

glass or stainless steel bottle!  
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